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Sunday Mornings:
Sunday School @ 9:45am

Worship @ 11:00am

Wednesday Evenings:
W.O.W * @ 6:00pm
Fellowship Dinner @ 6:30pm
*Worship OnWednesdays
Choir Rehearsal on Wednesdays
@ 7:15pm



FLOWERS:
KAREN COXJoin us as we knit and crochet

on October 21st at 10:00am.

If you knit, crochet, or just want

to learn, please come by the Church.

*** If you are having a birthday in October, and we
have inadvertently omitted you from our list, please
call the office to let Joanne know. We would like to
include you in with our October birthday wishes.
Thank you. ***

October 18th from 1:00pm-4:00pm,
located downstairs in Beane Hall.
Always serving the Lancaster County
community, and those living within
the corporate limits of Kilmarnock.

October Birthdays
1 Bob Gray 19 Edie Stackhouse
1 Charlie Price 24 Maude Davis
2 Kevin Wilkins 27 Joseph Burtner
3 Joe Beane, Jr 28 Jim Baker
3 Gloria Bosher
4 Augusta Sellew
5 Mary French Hutt
6 Lynne Saunders
7 Barbara Smith
8 Billy Hudson
9 Harriet Dawson
12 Denise Goodson
12 Margaret Headley
12 Nolan Sanders
13 Ida Gallimore
15 Maggie Ransone
16 Connie Jett
17 G.W. Urban

DEACONS OF THE MONTH

October 1: Edith Houghton

October 8: Debby Sachen

October 15: Glen Burtner

October 22: Mary French Hutt

October 29: Carol Nelson

Please come out and join our praise
and worship on Wednesdays at
6:00pm downstairs in Fellowship Hall.
The theme is the Unsung Heroes in

the Book of Acts, presented by
various ministers from our
community. This is followed by a
fellowship dinner at 6:30pm.



Dear	Church	Family,	
					
	We	have	elected	and	commissioned	our	pastoral	search	
committee,	a	wonderful	group	of	individuals,	dedicated	to	the	
Lord	and	to	serving	His	church.		I	know	we	will	all	continue	to	
pray	for	this	group,	asking	God	for	guidance	and	wisdom,	but	
also	for	patience	in	finding	that	one	individual	that	God	has	
chosen	to	lead	Kilmarnock	Baptist	into	the	future.		
	
I	will	remain	here	for	as	long	as	I	am	needed,	or	until	God	
decides	otherwise,	of	course.		We	will	continue	to	be	the	
church	that	Jesus	commissioned,	loving	God,	loving	neighbors,	
as	well	as	caring	for	each	other,	while	spreading	the	Gospel.		
Our	world	is	in	great	turmoil,	not	unlike	the	world	in	Jesus’	day,	
but	we	have	the	advantage	of	the	wisdom	of	great	theologians	
throughout	the	ages,	as	well	as	those	first	century	writers.		Our	
challenge	is	to	be	the	church,	and	to	spread	His	message	in	this	
postmodern	world,	and	to	minister	to	those	who	find	no	need	
for	an	organized	church	body.			I	have	a	strong	suspicion	that	if	
any	group	is	up	for	the	challenge,	it	will	be	KBC.		I	am	proud	to	
serve	alongside	of	all	of	you.	
	
Carolyn	
	
	
			

Prayer for the Month
Heavenly Father,  

Your thoughts are not our thoughts, and your ways are 
not our ways. Keep all of us and all who have been 
afflicted by recent violent storms and natural 
disasters from despair, and do not let our faith be 
destroyed by the hopelessness we encounter.  We pray 
for those affected by violence inflicted by other 
human beings.  We pray for reconciliation and bridge 
building.  We pray for the injured, the bereaved, and 
the helpless.  We pray for deliverance for those who 
are still in danger, and ask for hope and healing so that 
they may find relief and restoration.  

We pray for all who work to bring rescue and relief 
especially the firefighter, police, paramedics, medical 
personnel, and volunteers, all who are helping those in 
need. Give them courage in danger, skill in difficulty, 
and compassion in service. Sustain them with bodily 
strength and calmness of mind, that they may perform 
their work to the well-being of those in need, so that 
lives may be saved and communities restored. We pray 
in the name of Jesus Christ.  Amen  

	



The WMU will meet

Tuesday, October 10th at 10:30am

SUPER TUESDAY
IS OCTOBER 17th AT

4:30PM.

LET THE OFFICE
KNOW IF YOUR
COMMITTEE IS
MEETING.

CHURCH COUNCIL
WILL MEET AT

6:30PM.

Shoebox News:

Boxes are available in the
Church foyers, and
information is inside the boxes
for packing directions.

Shoebox dedication Sunday is
November 12th, so please bring
your shoeboxes to the Church by
Wednesday, November 8th. If
there are any questions, please
call Karen Cox (436-0416) or
Nancy Wetherington (435-1007).

KBC is sponsoring a Day of Prayer on Friday,
October 27th. The Sanctuary will be open from
8:00 am - 4:00 pm. All are invited to come and
pray.

Pastor Appreciation Sunday
is October 15th downstairs
after Service. Chicken and
dessert will be provided.
Please bring side dishes to
share, as we show our
appreciation to Carolyn!





When we received the dupont Grant, we also borrowed $25,000. Beginning
in 2016, we started paying it back at $5,000 per year. When the payment was
made in March of this year, only $1,030 was taken from the budget funds.
We would like to thank everyone who contributed to this debt - a total of
$3,970. In March of 2018, we will need to pay back another $5,000. If you
are able to contribute once again, it will indeed be helpful.
Thank you, Mary Ann, Treasurer

On Monday, September 18th, a wire transfer
was sent to Pastor Ronel Mesidor. The funds
were for The Source of Light Orphanage, the
transition house, the church that burnt, and
scholarships. On Thursday, September 21st,
Pastor Ronel sent the following: "We would like
you to know that we receive the money.
Please share our greetings and our grateful to
the church. We will send a report about how
we use the money. Pastor Ronel".

The Red Cross Blood Drive will be on Monday,
October 30th from 12:00pm - 6:00pm.
Registration will be in Fellowship Hall and the
blood drive will take place in Beane Hall.
Please come out to donate blood. Contact
Mary French Hutt at 435-3767 for any
questions.



	

FOOD	PANTRY	ANGELS	
Our	mission	is	to	provide	basic	food	to	those	who	are	low	income,	elderly,	widowed,	
sick,	those	who	have	lost	their	jobs,	have	been	laid	off	from	work	and	for	those	who	
can	no	longer	provide	basic	necessities	for	their	families.		

Proverbs	22:9	He	who	is	generous	will	be	blessed,	for	he	gives	some	of	his	food	to	the	
poor.	

We	thank	everyone	for	the	support	you	have	provided	the	food	pantry,	without	your	
assistance	we	could	not	help	the	needy	families	in	our	community.	

This	month	we	ask	for	donations	of	syrup,	jelly,	canned	fruit,	and	**drinks**	(soft	or	
fruit	drinks).	We	also	need	paper	bags	with	the	handles.	We	currently	have	NO	need	
for	plastic	bags.	

Our	new	Food	Pantry	fearless	leader	is	Colette	Hudson.	She	took	the	reins	from	Agnes	
several	months	ago.	If	you	have	any	questions	or	comments	about	the	food	pantry	she	
is	the	one	still	driving	the	bus!	

Our	current	list	of	volunteers-	Out	Front:	Colette	–	our		fearless	leader,	Marty,	Jim,	
Carolyn	W.,	Debby,	Sue,	Francis	and	Dale.	In	the	Back:	Warren,	JW,	Grace,	Nancy,	
Linda,	Danny,	Donna,	and	Sonny	W.	

Our	thanks	to	the	neighborhood	churches	(	Irvington	United	Methodist	and	
Kilmarnock	7th	day	Adventist	)	who	provide	volunteers	who	work	in	our	food	pantry,	
bring	monetary	and	food	donations	as	well.		

We	currently	open	the	food	pantry	on	the	third	Wednesday	of	each	month.	Our	hours	
are	1	–	4	pm.		

Our	work	schedule	for	each	pantry	day	starts	about	9:30.	We	must	stock	our	freezers,	
and	grocery	items	that	have	been	donated	and	collected	from	Food	Lion	over	the	
previous	weeks.	We	then	await	the	arrival	of	the	Food	Bank	truck	and	that’s	when	the	
real	work	starts.	Unloading	pallets	of	fresh	vegetables,	can	goods,	bread	products,	
frozen	foods,		and	many	other	food	items.	After	unloading	the	truck	it’s	time	to	stock	
our	shelves	and	get	ready	to	open	our	door	at	1	pm.	We	have	a	fantastic	group	of	
people	working	to	make	our	food	pantry	a	success	for	our	community.	

Once	again,	Thanks	to	our	congregation	for	your	support	and	to	those	volunteer	
workers	that	show	up	each	day	we	have	the	food	pantry	open.	We	couldn’t	make	this	
happen	without	you.	



The JOY Ministry has two outings planned for October. We hope you'll be able to join us, and you
don't have to be a JOY member to go with us and enjoy fun and fellowship!

On Friday, October 20th JOY will visit the Mariners Museum in Irvington, leaving there and going to
visit the Kilmarnock Museum, where Augusta Sellew will be our docent. After our tours, we will go
have lunch at Great Fortune. We will be carpooling from the Church, leaving at 9:45am. We will be
making reservations for lunch, so please let Mary Jane or Marty know if you'd like to go, no later than
Sunday, October 15th.

Our next adventure will be on Friday, October 27th. We will go to the Craftsman's Classic
Arts and Crafts Festival Christmas Show at the Richmond Raceway. We will carpool from the
Church, leaving at 8:30am. If you can volunteer to drive, it will be much appreciated. WE
WILL NEED TO KNOW IF YOU'D LIKE TO GO, no later than Sunday, October 22nd, so we
can make sure we have enough cars to take all of us there. Please contact Mary Jane or
Marty.

Looking ahead to November and December, JOY will be making our annual Christmas gifts
for our shut-ins the week after Thanksgiving. We will also elect JOY Officers for next year. If
you're interested in being an Officer, please let Mary Jane, Marty or Warren know. In early
December, we will deliver our gifts, with candy to each person. If you've never helped with
these things before, it is very meaningful to us and brings much JOY to our shut-ins, who
enjoy our visits. We hope you'll be able to help us with this special Ministry! Watch for more
information to come in future Bulletins and Newsletters.

The KBC JOY Group traveled to Yorktown on Tuesday, September 26th,
to visit the new Yorktown Museum. They took a trolley to tour the town
and visited the numerous shops at the waterfront. Afterwards, they enjoyed
lunch and the view from the waterfront. It was an afternoon of great
fellowship!



MINISTRY UPDATE: VICTOR VULA in MYANMAR





WMU Mission Project for October 2017

October is World Hunger Month so theWMU is asking everyone to focus on
KBC's Food Pantry, and to support this wonderful ministry of our Church.
Not all of the food supplies needed come from the Northern Neck Food
Bank in Warsaw, so there is always a need to purchase items locally and at
a higher cost. All donations are welcome, especially monetary. Needs that
recur every month are paper bags with handles, canned fruit, syrup, jelly,
and drinks (both soft drinks and fruit juices).

The annual Claybrook/Dunaway meeting will be held at KBC on Tuesday,
October 3rd at 10:30am. Laura Davis, Director of Mission Involvement from
the Woman's Union of Virginia, will be our speaker. Bring a sandwich.
Beverages and desserts will be provided. We will have our business meeting
in the Sanctuary and our program in Beane Hall. Mary Ann Crane and
Lynne Saunders will provide our time of special music.

WMU News



 
FROM THE MOUSE'S CORNER                          By Harriet Gearhart 
               October 2017 
                           
 Have you ever wondered what was on the mind of the Great Creator when he sat down to design the animal 
kingdom?  Who could have come up with such creatures as the ostrich or the elephant, the giraffe or the aardvark? 
 
 The story of Noah has always baffled me.  I can’t imagine how God ‘s imagination could design a pattern for so 
many different kinds of animals, some with four legs, some with two legs, some with wings and even some who 
crawled on their bellies! 
 
 How do you suppose he calculated the space needed to house two of each kind of animal on a boat, crafted from 
the Gopher Tree, and provisioned it to also be comfortable for Noah and his family?  Even today man is still 
discovering new species and continues to search for a creature he has already called “Big Foot”. 
 
 When I came to the Northern Neck of Virginia 32 years ago, the only common group of animals I found outside 
of a zoo were cats, dogs, horses, cows, etc.  Even a skunk was something I had never come across, except to see in a 
book. I was a “city girl”.  What a discovery it was for me the day I saw, emerging from the woods, a slow moving 
black and white animal with a bushy tail. To my regret it welcomed our family in it’s own way.  We ran!! 
 
 The day I saw a papa, mama, and 13 baby turkeys walking through wooded site in single file, it was something I 
will always remember.  Since then it has become quite familiar to see the turkey family out walking. 
 
 Even after the house was finished, the wildlife became a little too curious for our comfort.  I found a mama 
raccoon and her baby caught in our “Have-A-Heart” trap, destined for relocation in a less populated area.  I am still 
wondering years later, how she got that baby into the trap along with herself. 
 
 Over the past several years in my column, I have described other seldom seen animals who have ventured into 
our yard.  The most beautiful one was a great bald eagle, who was out early one morning looking for breakfast in the 
river below, and flew off course into the yard very near the house.  The most curious was the hawk, who flew right 
through the screen wire enclosing a porch.  He became so confused when he couldn’t find his way back outside. 
 
     Just a few days ago after a rain storm, I found what looked like a wire strung from the house, to a nearby 
hemlock tree whose branches drooped, loaded with rain water to the ground.  It seemed to be stretched tight, as if to 
prop it up so it could join the rest of the tree limbs.  I thought my daughter had tried to lift it, and had tied a string or 
wire to help hold it.  She was not aware that such a feat had been accomplished without human hands. 
 
 Two days later, I noticed that although the rain water had evaporated, the tree branch still hung supported with 
what I determined to be a very thin, but strong spider web.  In fact, there were two lines of web, one coming from 
the tree and then the other returning to the tree after fastening it to the house! 
 
 During the fruiting season, my one remaining apple tree was loaded with small apples which, several years 
before, I had decided not to spray anymore and so left the fruit for the squirrels.  Standing at my kitchen sink, I 
enjoyed watching the squirrels race around the branches gathering apples for their winter storage.  Something moved 
behind a chair, which I had put out for visitors to enjoy the scenery and the river.  Soon the movement showed its 
head, and it was a small deer with funny wiggling ears that had caught my attention.  I assumed it was a doe because 
she was beautiful, and her movements were slow and yet cautious.  She saw me about the same time as I observed 
her, and we both stared at each other for several moments.  Then she began to stomp her feet.  This movement is a 
warning sign that danger may be approaching.  When I did not move, she continued to stomp but also went back to 
eating the apples which the squirrel, above her in the tree, was continuing to drop at her feet.  This was a cooperative 
action I had never seen in my animal world!  The squirrel was happily feeding the fawn, who was happily accepting 
his gift! 
 
 After the squirrel dropped down from the tree and ran off, the deer also wandered out of my sight into the woods.  
Two days later, she returned but her benefactor was gone and with no food gifts coming her way, she also left the 
yard and I haven’t seen her since. 
 
 Every year I live in this area, I watch and wait for some strange but beautiful new action taking place in God’s 
animal world. 



A community activity that begins in October. Proceeds go
to the Outreach Ministry, which includes Kilmarnock
Baptist Church's Food Pantry. Thank you for all your
support!


